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Today we began by identifying the layer by the removal of L168 as a surface, rather than fill like we had thought yesterday. It had a very rocky and pebbly surface with flat-lying sherds throughout. It was centered primarily next to wall L157, but evidence of it extended up to the northern baulk. We HAP sampled the best preserved area, roughly were the HAP sample was taken from L169, indicating that this particular place is the best preserved area through time. Parts of the surface were virtually non-existent, especially next to L159, either from poor preservation or because no surface originally existed in those areas. We removed it all during excavation, relying on the fact that in the past it has been patchy due to preservation factors and the assumption that it would be the same this time. 

The fill between L168 and L169 was not excavated as its own locus. This fill was probably extremely thin, which we didn’t expect and likely removed it with L168. We think that L168 and L169 are a part of a series of very close-lying surfaces that were packed tightly together and have little or no fill between the two. When removing L169, the material seemed to keep going – we would find more flat-lying sherds and rocks for another 8 cm. This probably all belonged to the same series of surfaces which we took out as L169. Nevertheless these surfaces are producing rich Ubaid pottery, bone, lithic, and carbon. Yesterday we found several nice groundstones in L168, which the workmen unfortunately threw away, as well as a small stone spindle whorl. Today L169 produced a fabulous ceramic figurine that was likely a doorstopper or similar instrument. 

At the bottom of L169 was a locus that was clearly fill. Two places within it showed signs of more surface, either indicating that the above surface was irregular and is still present or there is more surface not far under the fill. It is likely the former since no surface material came out in a 5 cm removal of the fill, L170. L170 had very few inclusions - almost no stone and only an occasional discovery of pottery, bone, and lithic. L159 and L167 came down with it, producing the same results that they had before. L167 still has an undefined border and the ash runs into L169 and especially L170 possibly this area was used as a fireplace. Neither locus has yet ended as far as we can see. 

L162 also continued its removal. At its final level for the day, we discovered bricks on the ground in the southwest corner of the locus between the wall and the western baulk. There are approximately 3, and they continue into the baulk. This could indicate the end of the wall and something older developing, but this is unlikely because the bricks continue up the baulk in approximately 4 courses to a level just below the current level of the wall. It is possible that the wall cut into whatever this is at a later date, about 20 cm north of the bricks is an incomplete line of stones. Unfortunately we did cut through these bricks for a while until we only just noticed it. Additionally, today we continued down in L160.  The bricks extending down from the wall continue, but nothing else has been exposed. It is producing the same finds as before.

